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Mr. Steven Mow

State of Hawaii

Department of Health, HEER

919 Ala Moana Boulevard 2nd Floor
Honolulu, HI 96814

SUBJECT: 43"" ANNUAL PERFORMANCE MONITORING REPORT, REMEDIAL ACTION
AREA 1, HOTEL PIER SITE, NAVSUP FLEET LOGISTICS CENTER,
JOINT BASE PEARL HARBOR-HICKAM, HAWAII

Dear Mr. Mow:

Enclosed for your information and retention is the 43" Report for
Remedial Action Area-1 (RAA-1) Performance Monitoring at RAA-1 of the
NAVSUP Fleet Logistics Center, Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickam, Hawaii.
The report evaluates the product monitoring results for the 43" event
encompassing the period from October 1, 2015 to September 30, 2016.

The Hawaii Department of Health had previously determined that
with the implementation of administrative notices, a conditional no
further action was approved for Hotel Pier. Monitoring will continue
at Hotel Pier and administrative notices will be implemented. Note
that this will be the last semiannual report. Per agreement addressed
in a June 21, 2013 memorandum from Hawaii State Department of Health,

the monitoring period frequency for RAA-1 had changed from semiannual
to annual.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Jeff Klein of our
Environmental Restoration staff at (808) 471-1171, extension 237.

Businéss Line Coordinator
By direction of the
Commanding Officer

Enclosure: 43" Report, Annual Performance Monitoring Report for the
Product Recovery System at RAA-1, Hotel Pier, NAVSUP Fleet
Logistics Center, Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickam, Hawaii
November 2016





